Town of Kent Zoning Board of Appeals Minutes
April 16,  2018

April 16, 2018
Approved: May 21, 2018 

TOWN OF KENT

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

April 16, 2018
FINAL MINUTES
The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Kent held a Public Hearing at the Kent Town Hall, 25 Sybil’s Crossing, Kent Lakes, New York on Monday, April 16, 2018.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M by Mr. Gordon Moccio, the ZBA Chairman.  After due notice, the following members were present:

Present:


Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman



Mr. Ronald Hansen, Vice Chairman



Mr. Brett Harrison



Ms. Jennifer Martinez



Mr. Bill Walters, Building Inspector

Mr. Moccio opened the meeting by leading the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed Ms. Martinez to the Zoning Board.  Mr. Moccio also noted that there are still openings on the ZBA and anyone interested in becoming a member should contact the Town Clerk, Lana Cappelli.

1. Zoning Board Minutes from February 26, 2018
The February and April Minutes will be reviewed at the May Zoning Board meeting.    

HOLDOVERS:

1. Siegfried Tiersch, 17 Gleneida Ridge Road, Carmel, NY;  TM:  42.-2-51

Requested an interpretation of records to determine usage of 8-10 Towners Road to be a pre-existing two-family.  Tax Map #33.64-1-7.

Mr. Tiersch advised the ZBA that he purchased a two-family house in 1985 and it was occupied by two tenants and had two separate entrances.  Mr. Tiersch asked that the ZBA declare it a legal two-family house and grant a Certificate of Occupancy.

Mr. Moccio said that the ZBA had inspected the property and said that he felt the ZBA should move forward in granting approval of the two-family house and authorize the Building Inspector to issue a Certificate of occupancy.  Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to approve the applicant’s request to declare the house a two-family house and grant the CO.  The motion was made by Mr. Moccio and seconded by Mr. Harrison.  The roll call votes were as follows:
Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye


Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Abstained

Mr. Harrison



-
Aye


Ms. Martinez



-
Aye


The motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. John Ryder, 109 East 36th St. Suite 4, New York, NY 10016; 

for property located on Waywanda Court, Kent, NY;  TM:  41.-1-8

Requested a variance to utilize a small 25 foot camping trailer to be used during the construction of new home to house workers. Tax Map # 41.-1-8.
Mr. Ryder attended the meeting and explained that he planned on having a house built and he wants to put a camper on the property for the construction workers to use while the house is being constructed.  This project is also before the Planning Board at this time.  He was told he needed a variance to put the camper on the property.  Mr. Ryder said that this property is very isolated and he has experienced a lot of vandalism on the property.  Mr. Hansen said that the Town usually does not allow campers on vacant property, but there are exceptions to the rule.  He asked how long Mr. Ryder thought the camper would be on the property and Mr. Ryder said that he thought it would be there approximately one year.  Mr. Hansen asked how the septic would be disposed of and Mr. Ryder said that there was a portable tank on the trailer which could be removed and then taken to a depository on Route 84 at the Connecticut border.  Mr. Moccio asked if a licensed septic contractor could accept the waste rather than doing what Mr. Ryder proposed because there were concerns about spillage.  Mr. Ryder said he thought that would be possible.    Mr. Hansen asked how many people would utilize the trailer and was told that 3-4 workers per week and that he would be the main occupant.  He said that he hoped someone would be on the premises permanently to ensure that material was not taken during construction.  Mr. Ryder met with an electrician who was meeting with NYSEG the day after the meeting to discuss running electric to the property.  There was some discussion about the water supply and Mr. Ryder said that there was a stream on the property and was asked whether or not they would be bathing in the stream and he said no and that he would be buying bottled water to drink.  He said he would be using water from the stream to wash dishes and pots and pans and that he would be cooking on a stove in the camper or on a camp fire.  Ms. Martinez said that she was skeptical about whether or not a campfire was allowed and Mr. Ryder said he had discussed it with a representative from the DEP and was told it was allowed.  Mr. Moccio said he needed verification stating that was true.  He said he had pumped water from the stream to the trailer.  Mr. Hansen said that the ZBA would like to grant the variance but the applicant needed to provide a more detailed plan which would address the concerns the ZBA had.  Mr. Harrison asked about a storage container he wanted to put on the property in addition to the camper and was told it was 20’ long by 8 x 8’ and would be used to store material in order to protect it from vandalism and the elements.   Mr. Moccio reiterated that the applicant needed to provide verification from the appropriate agencies and contractors supporting a formal action plan which addresses all of the concerns by April 23, 2018 in order to be on the May agenda.  Ms. Martinez also requested confirmation from the Fire Department that it was legal to pump water from the stream and to have camp fires on the property.  
2. Lu Rao, 42 Osceola Road, Carmel, NY;  TM:  33.35-1-1 & 5
Requested an 8' side variance for a pre-existing shed that needs to be repaired. Tax Map #33.35-1-1 & 5.
Mr. Rao said that he and his wife had been residing at this address for 3 years and that there was a garage and a wall on the property, which were in disrepair,  adjacent to his neighbor’s yard.  The applicants want to have it repaired and were requesting a variance to do so.  The contractor from P. W. Scott also was at the meeting.  Mr. Rao said that they had spoken to the neighbor, Mr. MacDougal, and he was very agreeable because he needed to relocate some plantings and asked that the contractor also handle that.  Drawings were shown at the meeting.  The neighbor also attended the meeting and said that he had no objections to the repair.  The wall is on the property line.  There will be minimal impact to the neighbor’s property and a small excavator will be used.  The floor of the garage will be cut and footings will be put in and a block wall with reinforcement will be used to hold the earth back on the garage and an engineer wall (Unilock type) will be used as well.  The backhoe will be on the neighbor’s property and the neighbor said he is amenable with that but wants a written contract that the property will be put back in order and asked that a drywall be installed within 10’ of the wall in order to prevent damage to his property.  The contractor will be using saws and jackhammers as well.  Mr. Moccio suggested that the applicant take pictures before, during and after the excavation.  The contractor said that they would be disturbing about 6’ in depth in the front and 12’ in the rear.  Mr. Moccio asked if there are children or pets who would be in jeopardy and the neighbor said that his 8 year old twin grandchildren live with him.  It was suggested that the excavation area be fenced off to protect the children and animals and the contractor agreed to do so.  The project will take approximately 17 days.  The property will be accessed by the driveway and the work will be done from 8:00 – 5:30 P.M. and/or in accordance with the Town Code.  The neighbor stated that he approves the applicant’s plans to repair the garage and wall.  A site plan will also be done by an engineer.    

Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to approve the applicant’s request to grant a variance to repair the garage and well.  The motion was made by Mr. Hansen and seconded by Mr. Moccio .  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye


Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye


Mr. Harrison



-
Aye


Ms. Martinez



-
Aye


The motion carried.

3. O’mara Realty Corp, 73 Fairfield Drive, Patterson NY;  TM:  42.7-1-17

Requested a renewal of an approved November 2016 variance of 148' road frontage in a zoned 250' road frontage ( has 102')  Tax Map #42.7-1-17 Peekskill Hollow Road.
Mr. O’Mara and his wife Kelly,  the owners of the property on Peekskill Hollow Road, attended the meeting.  Mr. O’Mara got a variance in September of 2016 and back in 2006 and he was asking that it be granted again.  Mr. Moccio said the ZBA had no objections since there were no changes.

Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to approve the applicant’s request for the renewal of the variance.  The motion was made by Mr. Moccio and seconded by Mr. Hansen.  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye


Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye


Mr. Harrison



-
Aye


Ms. Martinez



-
Aye


The motion carried.

4. Cicindela Saulean, 145 West Lakeshore Drive, Carmel NY;  TM:  33.49-1-1
Requested an 18' rear & a 6' side variance for proposed 16' x 8' shed. 
Tax map #33.49-1-1.
Ms. Saulean attended the meeting and said that she had a permit to build a shed and had amended it, therefore she needed a variance  to be closer to the property line on both sides.  Notices were sent to the neighbors and were submitted to the ZBA.  The neighbor on 2 Sedgewick Road attended the meeting and said his only concerns were about the dimensions and the height.  The applicant indicated that the shed would be in the far left corner near a compost pile.  The shed would be 9.6 feet high and 16 L x 8 feet W.   He said there may be an issue about an easement on the applicant’s property used to walk to the lake and said it was probably on her deed.  Mr. Hansen said that he had not heard about that previously, but there are 2 feet from the shed to the property line so that would solve the question about the easement.  The wood shed would be used for storage only.  Ms. Martinez asked why the shed was going to be so high and was told that it was necessary because she had a lot of things to store.  The shed dimensions are standard and will be sitting on concrete footings. 
Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to grant the requested variance to put up a shed and it was seconded by Mr. Hansen.  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye


Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye


Mr. Harrison



-
Aye


Ms. Martinez



-
Aye


The motion carried.

Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to close the meeting at 8:30 PM. The motion was made by Mr. Moccio and seconded by Mr. Harrison.  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye


Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye


Mr. Brett Harrison


-
Aye


Ms. Martinez



-
Aye


The motion carried.

Cordially Submitted,

Vera Patterson

CC:
Town Clerk

            Planning Board

Town Board 

Zoning Board

William Walters, Building Inspector

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
25 Sybil’s Crossing

Kent Lakes, NY  10512

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Kent will hold a Public Hearing on Monday April 16, 2018  at the Kent Town Hall, 25 Sybil’s Crossing, Kent Lakes, NY at 7:30 p.m. to review the 

following applications.

5. Ryder

109 East 36th St. Suite 4
New York, NY 10016

Request a variance to utilize a small 25 foot camping trailer through the construction of new home to house workers. Tax Map # 41.-1-8

6. Lu Rao

42 Osceola Road

Carmel, NY 10512

Requests 8' side variance for pre-existing shed that needs to be repaired. Tax Map #33.35-1-1 & 5

7. O’mara Realty Corp

73 Fairfield Dr

Patterson NY 12563

Requests renewal of approved November 2016 variance of 148' road frontage in a zoned 250' road frontage ( has 102')  Tax Map #42.7-1-17 Peekskill Hollow Road

8. Cicindela Saulean

145 West Lakeshore Dr

Carmel NY 10512

Requests 18' rear & 6' side variance for proposed 16' x 8' shed. Tax map #33.49-1-1

HOLDOVERS

2. Siegfried Tiersch

17 Gleneida Ridge Rd

Carmel, NY 10512

Requests interpretation of records to determine usage of  8- 10 Towners Road to be a pre-existing two-family. Tax Map #33.64-1-7

SITE INSPECTIONS ARE THE SECOND SUNDAY OF THE MONTH.

CC:   Town Clerk

Planning Board

Town Board

William Walters, Building Inspector
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